MINUTES OF A HEALTH AND MISCELLANEOUS MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON FEBRUARY 3, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 6:28 p.m. by committee chair Harry Douglas.  Members in attendance included Joe Boyles, Josh Turner, Mark Harrison, Steve Lucie, Steve Finney, and Mark Menn.  Michelle Merritt was absent.  Visitors included Aaron Feagain.

Mr. Feagain presented the EMS report.  There were 126 calls, 112 billable, 96 transports.  There were 30 BLS calls, 65 ALS, 2 treat/no transport, and 2 specialty care transports.  He has hired 2 fulltime EMTs and 1 parttime.  He brought on a supervisor on February 1, 2025. Tri-County First Responders turned in a list of supplies, etc that they have purchased.  Next year they will need actual receipts to receive their funds.  Warsaw First Responders will be losing their insurance on February 24.  Mr. Feagain talked about bringing the first responders under the care of Hancock County.  There was discussion regarding this.  The new EMS building is progressing.  Hollister is working on the plumbing.  They have an employee on worker’s comp that will be due back to work this month.  He is waiting for a doctor’s release.

The ESDA report was passed around.

There was 1 animal control incident but no action was taken.  Mr. Lucie stated Dr. Harrell asked to have a meeting during the day to discuss animal control.  He will get in touch with her to set up a time.  

Jessica Croy is the new director for the Health Department.  Mr. Douglas went over what he learned at the Board of Health meeting.  They have a new dentist and are in a 6-month contract with her.

Claims were gone over.  Motion to approve the claims was made by Mr. Finney, seconded by Mr. Lucie.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Mr. Menn stated that they had hired Rick Stewart Law Firm to help with the FOP negotiations.

Mr. Lucie made a motion to recess until March 3 at 6:30 p.m.  Mr. Finney seconded.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,


							Harry Douglas, Committee Chair
